Alvarado ISD School Health Advisory Council Meeting Minutes 11/16/2021

Members in Attendance:

Jennifer Davis - District Nurse Lindsey Farmer - LES PE Teacher Tim Payovich- AISD Chief of Police

Valarie Slagle - AES Nurse Elizabeth Dillard - Community

Helena Gaynor - Upbring Head Start

Jeff Dixion - Athletic Director

Alicia G. Haro - Parent
Patricia Castro - LES Nurse
Olga Ultrera- AES Social Worker
Leah Williams- AHS Social Worker
Makenzie Martin- Social Worker Intern
Hannah Porterfield- AISD Social Worker

Emma Robbins- AHS Student Jocelyn Campos- AHS Student Hannah Massey- AJH Nurse Lori Nunez- District Administrator Jack Aspinall- Chartwells Director

Angela Taylor - AHS Nurse

Abigail Trevino- AISD Child Nutrition Tina Hererra - AIS Social Worker

Tracy Melson - Parent Candi Howard - AEN Nurse

Esly De Luna - Parent

Maribel Diaz- Chief Academic Officer Alicia Williams- AJHS Social worker Brian Welch- AEN PE Teacher Brandi Dixon- AIS PE Teacher Andria Harris- AHS Student Vanessa Lopez- AHS Student

Katie Franklin- AHS Athletic Trainer

Amy Callaway- United Way Representative

The SHAC meeting was called to order at 1:30pm by Dr. Lori Nunez, Chief Special Programs Officer. She welcomed all in attendance and discussed the agenda for today's SHAC meeting.

The SHAC Meeting Minutes from September 21, 2021 were reviewed and approved.

Nutritional Services:

Jack Aspinall, Chartwell Food Nutrition Director, shared information from the 2021 Food and Nutrition Department 's state audit. Mr. Aspinall described it as an "almost perfect score". There was one area that food services missed serving an orange vegetable. It was more of a communication error than a serving error and all has been fixed going forward. He was very proud of his department and their dedicated efforts to ensuring all meals meet compliance.

Mr. Aspinall noted that the Wellness and Health Service Policy has been posted to the Alvarado ISD webpage under "Health Services" SHAC tab.

Parent/Community Involvement:

Amy Callaway, a Johnson County United Way representative, presented information on the extensive database of information and resources of the 2-1-1 call. She discussed all of the benefits of 2-1-1 and all the resources they have available for Johnson County, 24-hours a day. Ms. Callaway noted that calls can be answered in over 150 languages. In addition, she

demonstrated how to utilize the web site www.211texas.org and gave her contact information for any future questions.

Drug Testing Program:

Jeff Dixon, AISD Athletic Director, gave an update on the Alvarado ISD Drug Policy as reviewed at the last SHAC meeting. Coach Dixon and Dr. Nunez discussed the re-wording of the policy to fit the new stipulations and noted that the policy would now be sent to the attorneys for legal wording, aligning to a board policy. When attorneys complete outline, SHAC will present the policy change to the AISD school board for approval.

Health Services:

Jennifer Davis, AISD District RN, informed SHAC about the opening of the AISD District Healthcare Clinic located at AISD Central Administration. She outlined who the clinic could service and what all services would be provided for AISD educators and scholars. In addition, handouts were distributed that include all information regarding Goodside Health services, a tele-doctor healthcare provider. Nurse Davis did ask for all appointments to be scheduled through her email for calling the district extension 1178. She informed SHAC that the state and Goodside Health has provided Covid-19 tests. These are available anytime, as needed, for symptomatic or asymptomatic AISD scholars or educators. Nurse Davis also stated that COVID-19 tests could be given for reasons of travel or conferences (face-to-face workshops).

Physical Education:

Dr. Nunez reviewed information pertaining to the Proclamation 2022 Textbook Adoption for Physical Education and Health instruction. She informed SHAC that the District Textbook Committee was adopted and approved by the AISD School Board at the November School Board meeting. Dr. Nunez informed those SHAC members on the committee that the first Textbook Meeting was scheduled for Thursday, December 2 at 4:00pm by Zoom.

Other Questions, Comments, Concerns

Dr. Nunez asked SHAC if they were interested in hosting a face-to-face SHAC Family Fun Night this year. It has been canceled the last two years due to COVID. She suggested Thursday, Aprils 14 for the community event, as there is no school the next day due to Good Friday. After a discussion, it was determined to move forward with planning the event. Dr. Nunez stated that she would work to reserve Charles Head Stadium and the next SHAC meeting would finalize all necessary plans.

Next Meeting:

Dr. Nunez thanked everyone for their attendance and reminded them of the next scheduled meeting, March 22, 2021 at 1:30pm in the boardroom of Central Administration. The SHAC meeting was adjourned at 2:47pm.